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Standing Ovations at Carnegie Hall

 

Itasca Band Enjoys the "Big Apple"

Reporter Jordan Lloyd

Sitting on that spectacular and grand stage at New York’s Carnegie 
Hall, the Mighty Wampus Cat Band members finally came to 
realize just how much their hard work and dedication had paid off. 
The talent of the band, the many afternoons spent raising money, 
and all of the support from the community paved the way for so 
many memories for the band and its director. 

The band’s talent had earned them a spot at Carnegie Hall; 
however, there was a financial challenge ahead. 

"When I first started looking at going to New York, the first thing was – Can we get the money," 
Band Director David Hernandez said. "We then learned how big the trip really was." 

The community and parents of the band members showed outstanding financial support as the 
band was able to raise every penny that was needed to provide over eighty students a successful 
trip to New York City. However, much more support was needed. A trip committee, fundraising 
ideas, and sponsors for the trip, all had spaces needed to be filled. The many supporters stepped 
up to fill the spots.

"We could not have done it without all the support from Dr. Freeman, Patty, Toni, and Linda; 
and the ones who donated – from donating money to giving a pat on the back," Hernandez said.

Continued on page 3.

School Board Election

Saturday, May 13, 2006

IISD Cafeteria

Must have voters registration card or a picture I.D.

7:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m.

See page 6 for candidates’ submitted bios.

Marshall to Run in State Track Meet

Reporter Caleb Mayberry

For the fourth year in a row, Danitra Marshall has advanced to the 
Regional Track competition and for the second time she has earned a 
ticket to run in the State Meet. Danitra has done many of the things 
that high school athletes strive to accomplish during high school. This 
weekend Danitra will compete in the 400-meter dash as all of Itasca 
cheers her on to victory.

Continued on page 5.

Mayor, School Board President, IISD Superintendent Sign 
Proclamation 

 

Mayor Dave Heald, IISD Board of Trustees President Marquita 
Lloyd and IISD Superintendent Dr. E. Ray Freeman signed a 
proclamation presented by elementary students (left to right) 
Christian Runyon, Carter Reid, Megan Scoggins and Devin 
Crawford proclaiming the week of May 7-13, 2006 as Teacher 
and Staff Appreciation Week. Various groups and organizations 
honored the ISD employees during the week.

 

OOPS

Brittany Bourland’s name was omitted from the DARE photo in Issue #18. She was 4th from the 
left on the back row.
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Community News

Churches of Itasca

Bethlehem Missionary Baptist W. Spurgeon 687-2800

Central Baptist Church 401 E. Monroe 687-2343

Church of Christ 200 N. Aquilla 687-2774

First Baptist Church 107 S. Lamar 687-2783

First Presbyterian Church 106 N. Lamar 687-2243

First United Methodist Main & King St. 687-2475

Loveview Baptist Church FM 2959 East of I-35

Second Baptist Church 20 W. Marrion 687-2224

Shiloh Community Church 254-582-0487

St. John Missionary Baptist 506 S. Weaver 687-2821

3rd Day Worship Center 107 E. Adams 214 564-2185

Itasca Nursing Home Sunday - 10:00 a.m.

Everyone Welcome Monday Evening 6:00 p.m.

Come Join Us!

Come pray with us for our schools, our government, our country and any other requests that you 
may have. A prayer box will be available to drop your request in. If you can’t stay, we’ll pray for 
you.

Central Baptist Church, Itasca 

Every Wednesday – 12:05 -1:00 p.m.

Anyone who would like to see God move in our community! Questions call 254-582-8908 (Beverly)

If my people, who are called by my name, will humble themselves and pray and seek my face and turn 
from their wicked ways, then will I hear from heaven and will forgive their sin and will heal their 
land. Now my eyes will be open and my ears attentive to the prayers offered in this place. I have 
chosen and consecrated this temple so that my name may be there forever. My eyes and my heart will 
always be there. 2 Chronicles 7:14-16 

Presbyterian Church Game Night

The First Presbyterian Church of Itasca has a Game Night on the 3rd Tuesday evening of each 
month. Everyone is invited to join us! Bring a finger-food and a favorite game, if you like. If you 
don't play games, just come enjoy the food and fellowship! Join us May 16 at 6:00 in Barton Hall. 
Please join us!

Itasca Ministerial Alliance Meeting

May 13, 2006 9:00 a.m. 

First United Methodist Church

Itasca Vol. Fire Department Meetings

2nd Monday of Month Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m. 

3rd Monday of Month Fire Training - 7:00 p.m. 

Fire Station Downtown Itasca

All interested persons are welcomed!

Itasca Zoning Committee Meeting

2nd Monday of Month 5:30 p.m. 

Municipal Court Building 136 N. Hill St.

Notice!

The high school awards program has been broken up into two separate programs. The Academic 
& Attendance Awards Program will take place on May 16 at 9:00 a.m. in the Special Events 
Center. Parents of all students that are receiving an award will be notified by the school.

The Senior Awards and Scholarship Program will take place on May 16 at 7:00 p.m. in the Special 
Events Center. All senior parents are asked to attend and if others are receiving an award, their 
parents will be notified.

April Police Report

4-1 – Stolen bike report – 800 blk. Shuttle

4-1 – Door left open on public building -700 blk. E. Wilkerson St.

4-2 – Possible drunk driver – I-35 W northbound mm 7

4-2 – Report of a theft – 400 blk. S. Files St. 

4-2 – Party in the park with alcohol – Hill & Spurgeon Sts.

4-2 – Animal report – Dog fighting – Mill & Harris Sts.

4-3 – Open fire hydrant – Mill & Weave Sts.

4-3 – Graffiti on public building – 300 blk. N. Files St.

4-3 – Possible attempted suicide – 600 blk. S. Files St.

4-3 – Burglary of a building - 100 blk. Martin St.

4-4 - Door left open on public building -300 blk. S. Files St.

4-4 – Animal complaint - Loose dogs – 100 blk. E. Monroe St.

4-4 – Criminal mischief – Hooks St.

4-4 – Domestic disturbance – 500 blk. K Lane

Itasca ISD School Board Meeting

2nd Monday of Month 7:00 p.m. 

IISD Superintendent's Office 123 N. College St.

Itasca City Council Meeting

3rd Monday of the Month 6:00 p.m.

Municipal Court Building 136 N. Hill St.

All interested persons are welcomed!

Chamber of Commerce Meeting

May 22, 2006 5:30 p.m. 

Citizens State Bank E. Main St.

All interested persons are welcomed!

Baylor Rural Health Clinic Hours

Monday 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.

Tuesday 10:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m.

Wednesday 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.

Thurs. & Fri. 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.

Closed from 12 – 1 for lunch Except Tuesday 2-3 lunch

Questions call Gracie Faulkner, LVN at 254-687-2437
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IHS Wampus Cat Band Prowls New York City

Continued from page 1

With money being raised and great support from everyone, the trip was set in place. The band 
practiced their music for a solid five months. They decided to bring the eighth grade band along as 
well.

"I told the band that it’s going to be more stress, more money, and more work," Hernandez said. 
"But, I wanted to be able to bring everybody – it was a good experience."

When 12:30 a.m., April 26 finally came, band members and sponsors pulled into the high school 
parking lot and boarded the buses that would take them to the airport and that long awaited flight 
at 5:30 a.m. After a layover in Atlanta, GA, the plane landed in Newark, NJ, on Wednesday 
afternoon. The students searched out their luggage then boarded a bus – destination was Times 
Square.

Everyone was dazzled by the flashy lights and giant billboards that surrounded the busy streets.

"There are so many people walking around that city," senior band member and Drill Sergeant 
Magen Middleton said. "But, the excitement of the lights and noises really draws your attention."

Sponsors took small groups walking around the lighted square, and some were even fortunate 
enough to appear on television’s MTV. 

That night after a meal at Planet Hollywood, they visited the Empire State Building and went up 
eighty-six floors to look out over the top of the beautifully lighted skyscrapers in New York City 
(see picture below). They then understood the truth of the expression "New York – the city that 
never sleeps."

The next day was filled with preparation for the band as they rushed about dressing in their black 
and gold uniforms to perform. 

"It was a good thing that they were crunched for time," Hernandez said. "They didn’t have time 
to get nervous."

Before the audience filed into the auditorium, Hernandez took center stage playing a short flute 
solo as he savored his moments at the famous Carnegie Hall. The room was filled with sweet music 
as the band played what they had been preparing for so long. 

The students were in awe of the entire ordeal. 

"I cried," senior drum major Shawna Pratt said. "It was incredible." 

Their performance caused a standing ovation and applause that seemed unending.

"I had always grown up hearing about all of the famous people who had performed at Carnegie 
Hall. Now we are included," drill sergeant Candice Kowalski said. "It was like a moment in 
history, frozen in time."

Hernandez himself was evidently proud.

"You can’t really express it," Hernandez said. "For how well they played and demonstrated pride 
from the whole city – it’s an ongoing thank-you."

After the concert, everyone was nicely dressed and ready to head off to Broadway to see "The 
Phantom of the Opera", the longest running Broadway play ever. The amazing special effects and 
wonderful acting and singing truly showed why the show had been such a long-running success.

The following morning, the group departed for the Statue of Liberty. They boarded a ferry that 
took them and several other tourists on a spectacular view of Lady Liberty, Ellis Island, and the 
skyscrapers of the city. After touring the statue, the tour guide took them to ground zero where 
the two mighty twin towers once boldly stood.

That afternoon was spent walking through crowded China Town and 
Little Italy where they ate at an authentic Italian Restaurant called 
(Pullios). As they ate, they were entertained by special music and 
learned a new dance called "shake your napkin." After dinner the 
group split up to explore the numerous little shops of Little Italy. Most 
were owned by local residents of China Town and sold various Chinese 
and American-style items. The students found these shops to be very 

reasonable in price as opposed to the shops like Macy’s located on 5th Avenue. 

When they returned to their Hilton hotel in Newark, NJ, it was then time to pack up all of their 
souvenirs and luggage to return home. That night Hernandez made an appreciation speech to his 
band and all of the sponsors that attend the trip.

"Again, it’s an ongoing thank-you to these kids," Hernandez said. "They made me proud and 
represented the town so well." 
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Senior Sponsors’ Spotlight

Reporters Magen Middleton & Gabby Rivera - Cartoonist Gabrielle Rivera

Mrs. Joy Anderson

This is Mrs. Joy Anderson’s first year on the Itasca ISD staff. She 
teaches Spanish I, Spanish II, one section of U.S. History and ESL. 

"I love teaching in Itasca. It feels like coming home. The relationship 
between the town, the school, the administration, teachers, and, of 
course, students is great," Anderson said. 

She enjoys all of her classes and for different reasons.

"My favorite class is ESL because it is so small; we have 
the chance to get to know one another. It is also a class 
where the students make measurable progress and that is 
very exciting. The enthusiasm of the students in US 
History has made that class something I anticipate. We 
have had some rousing discussions starting by enquiring 
minds of Justin Shelton, Jose Soto, and Rosemary Flores. 
Yes, Jose, I still like you even though you wear that shirt 
from the losing team!" she said with a smile on her face.

Mrs. Anderson grew up in Papua New Guinea where she went barefoot and swam in the rivers. 
She graduated from UT in Arlington with a degree in Political Science, minoring in Spanish. Prior 
to coming to Itasca, she taught History in Shreveport, LA. 

In February 2005, the Anderson family moved to Hillsboro, drawn by the rousing social life and 
great roads. Mrs. Anderson’s husband is the pastor of the Nazarene church, and father to four 
beautiful daughters, Melody, 28, Rachel, 17, Amanda, 10, and Grace, 2 (named after Mrs. Hennig, 
no doubt). He is also the grandfather of their most brilliant and talented grandchild, Nora.

"The best part of this year has been getting to know all of ya’ll. I am impressed by the 
multitalented students and teachers we have in Itasca. Ya’ll can do anything - and you do!" 
Anderson said.

Mrs. Grace Hennig

Throughout her ten years of working at the school, Grace 
Hennig has dealt with many students and has helped many 
seniors with the college process. This year Mrs. Hennig 
teaches sophomore English, TAKS English and continues to 
be the school counselor.

 

"My favorite class to teach is third period," Hennig said. "I 
get to see them everyday and I get to spend an extra thirty minutes with them. The best part of 
that class is the way Peter Thongvong says my name and I also really enjoy being yelled at by 
Rikki Mason. My favorite student this year is Cameron Offutt because he always comes to class 
eager and ready to learn, and he always has really positive things to say."

Grace Hennig graduated from Whitney High School where her favorite subject was math. She 
attended the University of North Texas and later earned her Masters Degree at Tarleton State 
University.

In her spare time, Mrs. Hennig enjoys grading sophomore English 
papers, getting Justin Shelton in trouble with the dress code, 
asking Christian Boyd where his books are, cleaning up after her 
beautiful children Fisher, 10, Brayden, 6, and Sophie, 5, doing 
laundry, driving through McDonald’s drive through, getting new 
Vans shoes so she can be as cool as Nick Worth, and, of course, 
spending time with her husband John.

"The best part of the year has been sharing my office with Mr. Rinehart. He brings potpourri and 
candles for decorations. He answers the phone politely and takes good messages, and he always 
picks up his trash."
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2006 Seniors Visit Texas Capitol

Reporter Chelsea Henderson 

In the wee hours of the morning, Itasca Seniors crawled into the school bus to travel to Austin to 
visit the state capitol and learn more about Texas Government. After a three hour bus ride, and a 
pit stop at McDonald’s, the seniors arrived at the Texas State Capitol Building. The group was 
then split into two, with each getting a tour of the rooms. 

"It was very informative." one senior said. "I loved hearing about the architecture and history 
behind the building."

After the tour, students got a break from learning and got to relax at a mall for a couple of hours 
later, before being herded up, and bused to the Texas State History Museum. 

At the museum they watched an entertaining video in 4-D about the History of Texas. The video 
was a surprising mix of information and fun, as the students were put in the middle of a 
hurricane, bitten by snakes, and attacked by grasshoppers. Or, at least that’s how it looked and 
felt to the students.

Dual Credit Government Teacher Mrs. Judie McClure, high school paraprofessional Mrs. Pam 
Willman and bus driver Dale Johnson accompanied the students.

"It was an interesting experience," one student said. "It was something I would have never have 
gotten to see on my own."

Elementary Super Citizens

5th Six Weeks

Pre-Kindergarten – Justin Basye, Chasity Robertson

Kindergarten – Yadi Garcia, Jenny Ignacz, Silvia Moreno

1st Grade – Jimmy Arellano, Courtnee Gore, Aliegha Rodriguez

2nd Grade – Esteban Cruz, Kassandra Gabino, Leticia Gonzalea

3rd Grade – Brandon Farquhar, Chloe Sheffer

4th Grade – Shelby Coleman, Natalia Filio, Ema Payne

Marshall at State

Continued from page 1

At the Regional meet held at Tarleton State University in 
Stephenville, athletes in field and running events were 
delayed by severe weather. The Friday prelim track events 
were canceled, which meant that the athletes would only 
have one chance to advance to the State meet in all 
running events. For some this was bad news, but for 
others it was the chance of a lifetime. 

With one thing on her mind, the State Meet, Danitra 
Marshall performed very well during the 400-meter dash. 
She placed first with a time of 58.32. 

In the State Qualifiers Meet held last weekend Danitra shaved another .29 hundredths of a second 
off her time to finish with a 58.03. 

"I have to say my senior track year has been amazing," Danitra said. "After running track my 
junior year I never thought I would have the chance to run at the state meet again. I knew this was 
my last year, and I could not let myself down. I wanted to be # 1 in the district and region. I 
succeeded, and now I want State. I’m going to continue working hard and staying focused, so I can 
medal at State. That’s my # 1 goal right now. I would also like to acknowledge the fact that all my 
coaches have been a great inspiration in my ‘track life’. If it wasn’t for them pushing me, I 
wouldn’t be where I am now. Thanks! For any future track stars in the making, stay focused and 
dedicated. Believe in yourself, and you can accomplish anything you want to do in life."

During the Regional Meet Danitra also had a personal best in the long jump with 17 feet 8 inches. 
That jump was good enough for a fourth place and an alternate at the State competition. 

Good Luck at State

Danitra Marshall
Dr. and Mrs. Ray DeSpain

Brittany and Breanna

"Run Like the Wind" 

Danitra 
Paw Print Press Staff

Congratulations on Your 

Accomplishments 

The Coaching Staff 
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Board of Trustee Candidates

Burney Baskett

Burney Baskett has announced his candidacy for the Itasca ISD School Board. Burney and his 
wife Michelle have lived at their current residence just west of Osceola for almost 20 years. The 
Baskett family has roots in Hill County that go back over 120 years. Their two daughters attend 
Itasca schools; Pilar is in the Class of 2009 and Connally is in the Class of 2010. 

Burney worked as a firefighter in Arlington for 22 years before assuming the job as Fire Chief in 
Hillsboro in 2002. Michelle works at the City Library in Hillsboro. Burney and Michelle have both 
worked as substitute teachers in the Itasca School system.

Continued on page 7.

 

Susan Bason

Exercise Your Right to Vote

 

With this last reminder to Exercise Your Right to Vote, I would like to give a little more insight 
into my position in asking you to cast your vote for me.

My top priority is and always has been caring for, raising, and preparing children for life. If 
elected to the Board of Trustees for the Itasca Independent School District, my top priority will be 
the caring for and educating of our children, along with continuing to provide and improve work 
and learning facilities for employees and students. 

Continued on page 7.

 

Laura Burt

My name is Laura Burt and I’m currently seeking a position on the Itasca School Board. Many of 
you probably don’t know me, though I’ve been here for 7 years. Many of you do know my 
husband, Steve, who was raised here and graduated from Itasca, 

I have a son Sean Smith who will be graduating in June from Itasca, and I also have a 3 year old 
who will attend here in a couple of years. 

My reason for wanting to be on the Board, first and foremost, is the responsibility of our children, 
to give them the best opportunity possible to succeed in life. It is important as taxpayers to see that 
our hard-earned money is invested wisely in the future of our children. I would like to be part of 
the future at Itasca ISD and would appreciate your vote in May. 

Felicia Coleman 

My name is Felicia Coleman. My family and I moved here in June of 2004 from Arlington. I am 
married to Bob and have two children. Cole is in the 5th grade and Shelbee is in the 4th. While we 
lived in Arlington, I was very involved in the community and with the school. I was on the PTA 
Board, where I held the office of community service for four years. I have been involved in Girl 
Scouts as well as having been a team mom and Sunday school teacher. I also have coordinated 
fundraisers and been involved with various other activities in which my children were involved. 
Continued on page 7.

Rex Jean

Rex Jean, a life long resident of Itasca, has filed for reelection to the Itasca School Board. Jean is a 
graduate of Itasca High School. He is married to Pam Williams Jean and has two children, Jeff 
and Lindsey, both graduates of Itasca High School.

Rex was elected to the Itasca ISD Board in May of 1990 and served as board president from 1993 
to 2000. Rex is a deacon of the Central Baptist Church and is one of the owners and operators of 
Waco Stockyards.

Continued on page 7.

Paula Solis 

Paula Solis has lived in Itasca for over 30 years and graduated from Itasca High School. She 
currently serves as Vice President of the Itasca ISD Board of Trustees and assists with local youth 
sports organizations. She has two children, Josh and Alex. Josh recently graduated from Itasca 
ISD and is attending Hill College. Alex attends sixth grade at Itasca Middle School.

After leaving Itasca High School, Paula attended Hill College then transferred to Tarleton State 
University. She graduated Summa cum Laude from Tarleton State University in 2000 with a 
Bachelor of Business Administration degree in Accounting. 

Continued on page 8,
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Baskett

Continued from page 6

"Itasca has an excellent school system, but there is always room for improvement." said Baskett. 
"One reason that schools were organized as ‘local school districts’ was to allow the members of 
the community, particularly the parents, to have a greater say in how the school is conducted. The 
parents should have a huge voice in setting goals and developing a blueprint for the district. The 
issue of community input is definitely an area that needs to be improved." said Baskett. "Our 
community and the parents have always been huge supporters of this school and its students. This 
is shown not only in the monetary donations to the various clubs and events such as the Band trip 
to New York, but also in the vast amount of time donated to make these events happen. I feel the 
school leaders, although appreciating that support, fail to go that next step and truly include the 
community in discussions about the school’s future." Baskett stated. He continued, "People are 
the key to any organization whether it is a fire department, a business, or a school system. I want 
to make sure that the Itasca ISD employees who are helping to educate our children are treated 
fairly, paid a good wage, and are given due process in the hiring, firing, and grievances process 
with the district." 

Baskett concluded by saying, "I want to see Itasca continue to grow and improve. The best way for 
that to happen is to partner with the parents and the community, listen earnestly to their input, 
and have an open and honest dialogue about what we expect from our schools, where we want to 
go in the future and come to a consensus on what is the best way to get there. If you agree with my 
views, I would be grateful for your vote."

Bason

Continued from page 6

In being elected a board member, I will become part of a system set in place to aid in facilitating 
our education programs, and I will work hard for both the school and community. I stand strong 
in my convictions, which will always be the basis for decisions I make regarding all areas. 
Improving communication is the first important step in moving forward for our students.

Once again, I am asking for your vote to elect me, Susan Bason, to the Board of Trustees of the 
Itasca Independent School District. 

Sincerely, Susan Bason

Coleman

Continued from page 6

When I arrived in Itasca, I became involved in the community as soon as possible. I volunteer with 
Team Kids and Girl Scouts. I also serve as a coach for Little Dribblers and am a member of the 
Itasca Garden Club. I have enjoyed becoming a part of this community. I actively serve the Itasca 
ISD as a substitute teacher. In my role as substitute, I have been able to listen and observe from 
the perspective of student, teacher, and parent. This has allowed me to identify opportunities for 
efficiencies.

I wanted to give some background so that you will understand my love for children. I believe in 
giving them every opportunity to excel. I believe in giving teachers and staff the support they need 
in order for them to nurture and educate our children. I believe there is always room for 
improvement, and I am a champion of doing things efficiently.

Throughout this year, I have tried to attend all the school board meetings to get a better 
understanding of the Itasca ISD policies. Children need a good education that should be supported 
by families. I believe that in order for our children to succeed there should be active parental 
involvement to create confidence in our children and success for their future. Active parental 
involvement will also help with discipline issues.

I appreciate your consideration of me for the school board and I look forward to representing our 
children, teachers and parents. Sincerely, Felicia R Coleman

Jean

Continued from page 6

As a board member, Rex has been instrumental in many facility additions and improvements. 
Some include construction of the Special Events Center, The Wilson Library and Technology 
Center and the Middle School with later additions.

Also, the renovation of existing structures such as the cafeteria, band hall, high school roof, 
transportation facilities, and classrooms have come about during his time on the board.

Rex has been actively involved in the planning and building of the baseball/softball parks and also 
in the renovation of the football field/track and parking lots.

Another project during his tenure has been the restoration of the Itasca Railroad Museum.

During his years on the board, many academic and extracurricular programs have been added or 
expanded. The district has been rated by the Texas Education Agency as recognized and 
exemplary. "I am very proud of our school system," stated Mr. Jean, "and I would appreciate 
your continued support as I seek reelection."
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Solis

Continued from page 6.

 

During her time at Tarleton State University, she was recognized by the Accounting Education 
Foundation of the Texas Society of Certified Public Accountants as the outstanding accounting 
student at Tarleton for the year 2000. She has been recently licensed as a Certified Public 
Accountant. Paula is currently the Director of Finance & Accounting for HILCO Electric 
Cooperative.

"I have enjoyed the previous three years on the school board. I truly appreciate the support and 
encouragement I have received during my term. I hope that I have made a positive contribution to 
the Board of Trustees and the community. It is my desire to continue to serve our children and the 
community in this capacity."

Playing Possum, Beating the Heat

 

Early in April temperatures soared close to the century mark for a 
couple of days. The grounds keepers at IISD set the sprinklers out in an 
effort to keep the tender Spring grass from burning up in the to the 
unusual April heat wave. 

A smart possum saw a way to keep cool and took advantage of the cooling water.

"I walked right up to him," Patty Miller said. "I thought he was 
dead, but he just looked up at me and continued to lie under the 
spray. It wasn’t until Cotton came to carry him off school 
grounds that he became agitated." 

Mr. Possum was escorted off school property, which seemed to 
make him mad, but he was not hurt. 

 

All the Right Moves Earn Strona Scholarship

Reporter Jordan Lloyd

Senior Rose Strona recently attended cheerleading try-outs at South Plains 
College (SPC) in Levelland, Texas. She, along with only eleven others, 
made the cut and was chosen to represent the institution as cheerleaders, 
beginning with her freshman year this coming fall. SPC has awarded Rose 
a full scholarship. 

Rose was a Varsity Cheerleader all four years of high school. She was named an All-American 
Cheerleader and attended the National Cheerleading Competition last December. Her senior year, 
Rose was served as a cheerleading co-captain. 

"I learned all that I know from my past experiences with the Itasca Cheerleading Squad," Rose 
said. "I would have never been able to get this far if it wasn’t for the motivation from my girls on 
the squad, Mrs. Tink, and my parents. SPC is going to be tough, but I know it will be a lot of fun."

For Sale

2 wheel trailer for farm use $100

Riding lawn mower - needs switch/$100

Easy start Snapper Riding Mower - $250

Rear end of small pick-up - $20

2 – 4x8 boards & used 2x4 - $30

2 push mowers - $25

Gas weed-eater - does not run $10

Several riding mowers & 1 edger - $10

254-687-2345 - 105 Beard St. Itasca

House for Rent (Mobile Home)

2 bedrooms /1 bath Fully Furnished

In Itasca $450 903-390-0021

Itasca Spring Clean-up

May 6-20, 2006

All trash can be taken to the landfill at no charge with a water bill receipt.

Items not accepted: chemicals, paint, batteries, tires, hazardous waste & Freon.

BFI will pick up bags & boxes that weight 50 lbs or less and are not longer than 3 feet.

Trinity Hours of Operations

6:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. – Weekdays

7:00 a.m. – 12 noon – Saturday

Take Pride in Itasca – Keep Her Clean!
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Do You Remember When . . . ? Rural Mail Delivery 

 

Columnist Carl Sweeney – Picture of Will Massey from The Item newspaper.

One spring morning in early nineteen hundred, it was misting rain as Will Massey eased his model 
"T" down the hill into Files Valley. It had rained all night and the dirt roads were very muddy. 
Files Valley Creek had overflowed and the crossing was treacherous. He became stuck trying to 
cross the creek to deliver mail to his customers on the other side. He said that he might still be 
there if Paulie Blissit hadn’t helped him out. Will was the rural carrier for Itasca Route One at 
that time. 

I have heard him say many times that he and his family came to Texas from Berryville, Arkansas, 
around 1900.

Will Massey II’s father started delivering rural mail from the Itasca Post Office in 1905, and Will 
started July 1, 1907. He always said "I prefer to be called just plain Bill." Besides being a 
dedicated "carrier," he was quite talented. He built his own house and all the furniture; he went to 
Arkansas to select the walnut for that furniture and fixtures. He was also a photographer in the 
earlier years, and used the old slow glass plates and view cameras. Will and his wife Grace were 
staunch supporters of the Itasca Methodist Church. He had many tales to tell of his experiences 
while delivering mail. One time he was called upon to dispatch a rabid dog, for a hysterical 
customer and he killed a rattle snake that was under Mrs. J. E. Roten’s mail box. Bill loved people 
and they loved him. He said they were the best people anywhere. Quite often they left food and 



gifts in the box for him, and he said that they invited him to lunch almost everyday. They looked 
after him in other ways, also, helping him if he had vehicle trouble or a flat tire, and even advising 
him of road conditions, maybe saying "you should not go through "Happy Hollow" today, the 
road is impassable."

Will said he got his first model "T" in 1915. He started on a horse. Other modes of transportation 
were a cart, a buggy, a motorcycle, and on up to more modern vehicles in later years. He said that 
once he made his entire route of 24 miles on a bicycle.

In 1967, when Nancy Schmeling was elected Homecoming queen, she invited Will to escort her at 
the halftime ceremony. He was seventy-eight years of age at that time. He said he was of the 
graduating class of 1904.

Bill carried the mail on the same Route 1, until he was seventy years old, and retired in 1959, with 
over fifty years of service. As far as we have been able to determine there were only three people 
in Texas who have had fifty years of rural delivery. One was Sam McClosky at Blum and another 
was a carrier in Jefferson, Texas. Will started the job during Theodore Roosevelt’s 
Administration, and lasted through about seven more presidents. Will’s wife, Grace died in 1965 
and Will died in 1969. That is the story of Will Massey II, one of Itasca’s most beloved and 
respected citizens.

The Itasca Post Office was established February 9, 1881. In the early years Itasca had five rural 
Routes, 24 to 30 miles long. Now, we have one route and an auxiliary route. David Plumlee does 
the main route and Melanie Baker does the auxiliary.

The first Itasca Postmaster was T.C. Carlisle. The Covington Post Office was first established on 
July 1855. The date of when the Osceola Post Office was established is unknown to us but it closed 
September 5, 1972, soon after Jeter Pierce died, who was the postmaster there at that time. The 
Files Valley Post office closed in the early part of 1900. Rural mail delivery started around 1900, 
as rural delivery was not allowed until 1896.

There have been many people connected with the Itasca post office over the years. Space does not 
permit the naming of them all; however, we will list a few. Some of the post masters were Joe E. 
Martin, Rae McCown, Jack Sumner, Mac Ray Johnson and David Plumlee. Some of the rural 
carriers were Charles Pyron, Joe Martin Jr. Grady Godbey, James Wiginton, who was also a city 
carrier. Others have done double duty also. There were Mac Ray, Floyd Gardner, John Landon 
and John Patton. Clerks were Imogene Bacon, Georgia Martin, Cora Bannister, Rube Alverson, 
and Fred Harlin, who was post office clerk, railway clerk and also served as acting postmaster. He 
served for over 35 years for the Postal Department. The post office had several locations. It moved 
into the current Rotary building in 1940, and to its current location at Hill and Adams Street in 
1968.

Mesa Rica Mexican Restaurant 109 W. Main Street

(254) 687-9915 Owned & Operated by Arturo & Rosa Loredo

Mon.-Fri. 9 a.m.-2p.m. 5p.m.-9p.m. Saturday & Sunday Closed

Lunch Specials Available 11a.m.-2p.m.

$3.99 for Students and School Employees Bring proof of attendance (hall pass)
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Wampus Cats of the Week

 

"Cinco de Mayo Scholarship Committee"

Started 17 years ago and still going strong, the Itasca Cinco de Mayo Committee has raised and 
given away as scholarships over $80,000.00 to Itasca High School graduates. 

 

Mary Lou Sepulveda, one of the original founders, wanted to encourage Hispanics to continue 
their education. The first year two scholarships were awarded and since then over one hundred 
students have benefited from their hard work. Not only have Itasca Hispanics received these 
scholarships, but also many have gone to non-Hispanics. 

The Cinco de Mayo Scholarships are open to all IHS students who apply. What started as a 
Hispanic Festival and Scholarship Fund has expanded to an Itasca Festival and scholarship Fund. 
Everyone attends the dances and fund raisers. The Cinco de Mayo organization not only serves 
the graduates of IHS with scholarships, it unites the community toward a common cause. 

"Special of the Week"

’99 Taurus SE

Loaded, Power seat, 82 K miles

Great car/ Great price! $4,985

Lloyd Ford – Proud Supporter of the Wampus Cats
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Help Needed 

Heights Home Health Waco branch is now taking applications for home care 
attendants in the Itasca, Hillsboro and Cleburne area. Must have reliable 
transportation. For more information please call (254) 753-0431 or 1-800 753-0908.

Steak Dinner 

May 20, 2006 4:30 p.m.

Central Baptist Church

$10 tickets on sale through May 17

8-10oz Rib eye steak Baked Potato

Salad, Dessert Drink

Additional donations will be accepted. 

Funds are being raised are for Youth Camp.

More information - call 254 687 2344 - 817 343 9606

Central Baptist Church 

Student Ministry

S.tart O.f S.ummer Lock In

May 28 - 9:00 p.m. - 6:00 a.m.

Central Baptist Church Itasca & Putt Putt in North Richland Hills

Unlimited Video Games, Go Carts, Bumper Boats, Batting Cages, Pizza, Drinks, Giveaways and a 
Whole Bunch of Fun!

Cost $30 for students completing 

6th through 12th grades only!

Blown-In Attic Insulation

The Way Knott to Pay High Energy Bills 

Call Us For A Free Attic Consultation 

Knott Insulation Incorporated

www.knottinsulation.com - (972) 872-0761

For Sale 

1965 Mustang – restomod - Twilight Turquoise w/black stripes 

5000 miles on new motor

Home – 254-687-2566 cell 254-733-3271

Ask for Kyle

Busy Bee Café #2

114 S. Hill St Itasca, TX

254-687-9999

Breakfast - 7:00 a.m. – 10:30 a.m.

Lunch – 10:30 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.

Daily Lunch Special

Includes Entrée, Veggies & Dessert

$5.99

Thursday Special

Hamburger with FF or Tots

No substitutes no add-ons

$4.95

Mesa Rica

Mexican Restaurant

109 W. Main St Itasca, TX

254-687-9915

Owned & Operated by Arturo & Rosa Loredo

Monday - Friday 9 a.m.-2 p.m.

5p.m.-9p.m.

Saturday & Sunday Closed

Lunch Specials 

11a.m.-2p.m.

$3.99 for Students and School Employees

Bring proof of attendance (hall pass)
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Fleas & Tiques

Come by and see our new items. 

We have costume jewelry & Avon products.

Lots more items – Come by & see!

Sally Panting – Co-manager

The Hillsboro Area Chamber of Commerce Presents

Willie Nelson & Family

July 3 Picnic

At Carl’s Corner

The first 5,000 tickets sold benefit the Hill County Fire Departments.

Tickets on sale now! - $35.00

Performers include:

Asleep at the Wheel Del Castillo

Geezinslaw Brothers Pauline Reese

Ray Price Willie Nelson

More acts to come!

For ticket information call:

The Itasca Fire Department

254-687-2588 or 254-337-0318 

or any member of the Itasca Fire Department

To Elect Susan Bason

For Itasca ISD School Board

Trustee

May 13, 2006

Help Your Community

Join the Itasca 

Chamber of Commerce

$15 individual membership

$36 Business membership

Contact Chamber President Lance Meinzer at Citizens State Bank or any Chamber 
director for more information.

May Calendar of Events

May 12-13 – State Track & Field Meet – Austin 

May 13 – School Board Election – IISD Cafeteria – 7:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m.

May 13 – 2006 Prom – Special Events Center – 8-11 p.m.

May 15 – Junior High & Intermediate Awards program – Special Events Center – 7:00 p.m.

May 15 – City Council Meeting – City Complex – 6:00 p.m.

May 16 – High School Awards Program (Part 1) Special Events Center – 9:00 a.m.

May 16 - High School Awards Program (Part 2) Special Events Center – 7:00 a.m.

May 16 – Called Board Meeting – Canvass Election – Administration Office - 7:00 p.m.

May 18 – Rotary Meeting – 12:00 Rotary Room

May 19– 20 - Relay for Life - IISD Track

Paw Print Press
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Itasca, Texas 76055


